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Back to the Future, Lakewood Style

Remember when things were normal—pre-
COVID-19 pandemic, that is?

It seems so awfully long ago, but over the past
year the situation has improved to the point that
most of our members have felt comfortable attend-
ing meetings and events again, perhaps keeping
their distance and masking by choice.

Over the past year our Lakewood Masonic Fam-
ily of organizations has conferred degrees and or-
ders on both new petitioners and those whose
membership progress was stalled by COVID clo-
sures. Whew! But what a nice problem to have.

In addition, we hosted centennial celebrations
for Lakewood Council R. & S. M. and Ann Rutledge
Chapter O. E. S. We hosted the Annual Meeting
and Installation of Officers of Goose and Gridiron
Lodge, a special interest Ohio Lodge which uses the
English Emulation Ritual and travels around Ohio
(and sometimes elsewhere) for its meetings.

Lakewood Masonic Temple was the proud host
to this year’s 22nd Masonic District Grand Master’s
One Day Class at which over 60 new Masons re-
ceived their three Lodge degrees in a day, complete
with educational presentations. Our Temple was
built to accommodate large crowds, and it was
thrilling to see the Banquet Room full and many
Lodge Room balcony seats occupied.

Our Sunday church tenant has been meeting in
person and livestreaming from our Ballroom, mak-
ing full use of the facilities we have to offer.

This month saw the return of weddings, recep-
tions and fundraisers, some of which were post-

poned from the early months of the pandemic.

But while our calendar has been slowly filling
up again, expenses and projects have never
stopped. Our Temple consumes natural gas and
electricity even when empty, albeit at reduced lev-
els. We took the opportunity to remediate original
heating pipe insulation, replacing it with modern
fiberglass. We have continued our conversion to
LED lighting, most especially in our Banquet Room
and rest rooms. We are in the process of updating
rest rooms. And we're still staring down the major
project of restoring or replacing the large triple
hung windows that circle our Temple on the Ball-
room and First Mezzanine levels.

So we still need your help, as you are able. Sev-
eral donation options are shown on page 2. On
page 11 is a form to use for donations. Gifts to our
Lakewood Masonic Foundation are deductible for
federal income tax purposes. Even if you use the
standard deduction you can still claim up to $300
for an individual or $600 for a couple filing jointly
without itemizing. Every gift helps!

Open House Saturday, August 6

Our historic Lakewood Masonic Temple will
be open for public tours during the annual Lake-
wood Arts Festival beginning at 10:00a on Satur-
day, August 6. We need our own LMT volunteers
to greet visitors and conduct tours. Good public
relations, prospective members and prospective
renters will be the results. Please help!
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New Ways to Donate to our Foundation
Nearly every Mason and Eastern Star who has been a member
of our Lakewood Masonic Family has fond memories of his/her
experiences. These memories are all the more vivid because of our
beautiful Lakewood Masonic Temple, specially designed as a
home uniquely capable of supporting our fraternal activities.
Many of our members have gone the extra mile by making contri-
butions above and beyond their annual dues. We call your atten-
tion to several new ways to donate to our Foundation.
When you shop wusing AmazonSmile
amazon (smile.arr}:azon.com/ ch/ 20—5;357206), Amazon
Youshop. Amazongives. - (vl donate 0.5% of your purchase to our
Lakewood Masonic Foundation. This will not increase the price
you pay for your purchases.
Facebook users may donate through our Facebook
page. Facebook does not charge a fee to our Lakewood
! Masonic Foundation or other not-for-profit organiza-
~ tions.

Charitable
IRA

Holders of traditional (not Roth) IRAs must
begin taking required minimum distribu-
tions (RMDs) in the year they turn age 70-
1/2. Distributions made directly from an
IRA to a qualified charity such as our Lakewood Masonic Founda-
tion can count toward your required minimum distribution, sub-
ject to a collective limit of $100,000 per year. Such distributions do
not incur either federal income or estate taxes but also do not
count as itemized deductions for tax purposes.
Donations can be made after death by naming The
Lakewood Masonic Foundation as a beneficiary in
- your will, life insurance policy, IRA, TOD (Transfer
,,’;:‘;\’\‘\‘\}‘\‘t\\ on Death) account or the like, either as a fixed
amount or a percentage. A will can be amended by
codicils without having to be rewritten in its entirely. In matters
such as these, you are best advised to discuss your intentions with
an attorney and/or tax accountant.
.= Gifts may be in the form of cash, securities or
<= property. Gifts of appreciated securities and/or
charitable gift annuities can be especially benefi-
cial to the donor. In matters such as these, you are best advised to
discuss your intentions with an attorney and/or tax accountant.

Some employers have payroll deduction plans and/or match-
ing gift programs for charitable giving. Check yours.

Gifts and bequests to our Lakewood Masonic Foundation (but
not our Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment Fund or our
Lakewood Masonic Temple Company Operating Fund) are de-
ductible for federal estate and income taxes to the extent permit-
ted by law. As always, we encourage you to consult your legal
and financial advisors for assistance in determining in what form
and in what amount you should make any major gift or bequest.
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Master’s Message
Brethren:

Since the last time I wrote in this publication, our Lodge successfully
completed our annual Inspection, raised three new Master Masons and
conferred the Entered Apprentice and Fellowcraft Degrees on another can-
didate.

Our annual Inspection occurred at special meeting on February 24. We
were inspected in the Fellowcraft Degree; and I am pleased to say that all
our officers and members preformed their parts admirably, particularly our
Senior Deacon WB Hein, who gave a fantastic lecture, and our Junior War-
den Robert Bruce-Bey who gave an impactful charge. I also want thank
WM Hoyer and the members of Lakewood Lodge #601 for lending us a
candidate for our Inspection.

On March 26 our Lodge together with Lakewood Lodge hosted the
22nd District Grand Master’s One Day Class. I am pleased to say that our
officers and Brothers rose to the occasion, and their tireless efforts resulted
in recognition and thanks from our District Deputy Grand Masters. We also
were able to raise three new Master Masons, Brothers Lee Kamps, Michael
Lane, and Jacob Streitel. The day was a tremendous success. Thank you to
all who contributed to this worthwhile event.

On April 28 Brother Tyler Peebles received his Fellowcraft Degree, with
his Father WB Peebles conferring the degree.

Our annual Awards Night on May 26 included 50 year service awards
for RWB Bob Niebaum and WB Bob Wykoff. May 26 was also our annual
Memorial Night.

We will end June with our annual Table Lodge prior to going dark for
the summer. I look forward to seeing many of you at Lodge before then.

Thank you to all of our Brethren, and I wish all of you a fantastic sum-
mer. I look forward to communicating with you again in the fall.

Ballot-Box

The box in which the ballots or little balls or cubes used in voting for a
candidate are deposited. It should be divided into two compartments, one
of which is to contain both black and white balls, from which each member
selects one, and the other, which is shielded by a partition provided with
an aperture, to receive the ball that is to be deposited.

Various methods have been devised by which secrecy may be secured,
so that a voter may select and deposit the ball he desires without the possi-
bility of its being seen whether it is black or white. That which has been
most in use in the United States is to have the aperture so covered by a part
of the box as to prevent the hand from being seen when the ball is deposit-
ed.

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Reflect on Freemasonry

,/é\, Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M.

Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. = Special Fourth Thursday e www.cliftonallen664fam.org

Worshipful Master

Jonathan R. Hupp

38516 Country Meadow Way
North Ridgeville, OH 44039
440.452.8564
Jon8488@aol.com

Senior Warden
Brian F. Peebles, PM

Junior Warden
Robert D. Bruce Bey

Treasurer
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM

Secretary

John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,
PDDGM

440.333.0884
jw@WR-Psychometics.com

Chaplain
Edward W. Haupin, PM

Senior Deacon
Robert D. Hein, PM

Junior Deacon
Benjamin E. Haire

Senior Steward
Pro Tem

Junior Steward
Pro Tem

Marshal
Pro Tem

Tyler
John D. Mahoney

Lodge Education Officer
Edward W. Haupin, PM

Trustees

Virgil D. Tent, PM
Brian F. Peebles, PM
Robert D. Hein, PM




Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M.

Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ¢ www.lakewoodfreemasons.com

Master’s Message
Brethren:

I hope you are all continuing to have a great 2022 as we are quickly ap-
proaching the half way point of this Masonic year. Things have been busy
this year as we continue down the path for more light. Here is a recap for
the past couple months:

In March two big events were held at our Temple. The first on March 5
when Goose and Gridiron Lodge #1717 held its installation of officers with
RWB Robert Niebaum, a member of our sister Lodge Clifton-Gaston Allen,
installed as Worshipful Master. I was installed as Junior Deacon.

The second big event in March was the 22nd District Grand Master’s
One Day Class on March 26. All three degrees were conferred upon Broth-
ers and candidates that day. Three Brothers from Lakewood Lodge re-
ceived their degrees and became full Master Masons. Approximately 150
Brothers and candidates were in attendance. Even our historic pipe organ
was used during the conferring of these degrees, which made it even more
special. Thank you to all those who attended and helped throughout the
day. All our efforts did not go unnoticed.

During March and April Lakewood Masonic Temple held its annual
fish fries. This was the first time in a couple of years that we were able to
hold it as COVID put a hold on a number of community events at our Tem-
ple. In all they were very successful. Lakewood Lodge raffled off a TV and
collected approximately $1,000 for charity. Thank you to all those Brethren
who assisted during this event. All your help was greatly appreciated.

On April 25 Lakewood Lodge #601 had its annual Inspection in the
Master Mason Degree where we raised Brother Seth Bryant to the most
sublime degree. Inspection went well, and we passed with flying colors. I
want to personally take this opportunity to thank all those who participat-
ed in our Inspection and say congratulations on a job well done.

By time this is published, in May we will have conferred the Entered
Apprentice Degree on two new candidates. Our Grand Master will have
visited our 22nd District on May 14.

Looking ahead, we are going to be having an Annual Lodge Dinner on
June 11 at 7:00p at Immigrant Son Brewery in Lakewood. Dinner and your
first drink are courtesy of Lakewood Lodge. Please RSVP as soon as possi-
ble to Brother Alex Harnocz at 216-346-4842 or alexharnocz@gmail.com.
We hope you can attend, as it has been sometime since we have been able
to gather for fellowship, celebration, and to reconnect. We will conclude the
first half of our Masonic year on Monday, June 27; then resume on Mon-
day, September 12.

Be Safe, and Best Regards.

Reflect on Freemasonry

Worshipful Master
Christen A. Hoyer, PM
30001 Fairway Boulevard
Willowick, OH 44095
cahoyer@hotmail.com

Senior Warden
Christopher McDade

Junior Warden
Stephen E. Mills, Jr.

Treasurer
Richard E. Hoyer I, PM

Secretary

Curtis A. Hendzell, PM
1701 East 12th Street Apt 8G
Cleveland, OH 44114
734.408.1298
curthendzell@gmail.com

Chaplain
Martin R. Thompson, PM

Senior Deacon
Lawrence J. Violand

Junior Deacon
Richard L. Nevling

Senior Steward
Pro Tem

Junior Steward
Pro Tem

Marshal
Thomas D. Standen, PM

Tyler
Richard T. Galyen

Lodge Education Officer
Kenneth G. May III




Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S.

Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ® www.annrutledge4530es.org
Matron’s Message ‘ Ve 1¥

I hope all our Sisters and Brothers have a wonderful summer, and we 4145
are looking forward to coming back to our meetings. Our charities have - : ‘~ N :
personally attended a Chapter meeting and have shared with us more de-
tailed information about their organizations. All were very grateful to re-
ceive a donation to their organization. Our gifts to them reached many Worthy Matron
hearts within. Thank you all for your support of the following Charities: Wanda E. King, PM
Shriners Hospital for Children, Children’s Dyslexia Center, American Can- 14300 Detroit Ave. Unit 223
cer Hope lodge, Ronald McDonald House, Seeing Pilot Eye Dogs, Salvation Lizgggf%lof{(fj;(g
Army, Cleveland Christian Home, Hospice of Western Reserve, DeMolay, .

Jobs Daughters and Rainbow Girls. We have been blessed with two new 4&;:3;3(;2& Ielléi
members, welcoming Wendy Metzger and Jeanne Thorpe, who have been Worthy Patron
very active within since joining. We are fortunate to have a Pro-Tem Organ- Harold Siburt, PP
ist, Terry Shelby, while Elaine Hammond is taking a leave of absence at this Associate Matron
time. We were also honored to be entertained by the “Rat Pack” Frank and Gloria Cazan, PM
Dean; that was a wonderful afternoon. If you haven’t been to a meeting in a Associate Patron
while, by all means, please join us, as we would love to see you! We need to David Cazan, PP
keep all our Sisters and Brothers in our prayers. Remember our theme, Secretary
“Love, Loyalty & Friendship.” Norma Crown, PM
216.741.0685

. njcrown@sbcglobal.net

Stated Meetings renerer
June 1 Annual Meeting, Committee Reports & Election of Officers Norman Bayse, PP
Conductress

June 15 Stated Meeting, Long Form - Honoring Father’s Day and Trudy Gollmer, PM
June, ]u]y & August Blrthdays Associate Conductress

Elinor Bayse, PM

Planning summer activity, to be announced at a later date Chaplain
Harlen Rife

: : : Marshal

July/August ESr;];t}é I}I,I%li !summer. Have a safe and happy time. See you in Robert Hubert, Jr., PP
Adah

. . Bonnie Barnicle, PM

September 7 See you at our meeting for Chapter’s 102nd Birthday - Ruth
Dinner to follow. Catherine Vasko, PM

Auxiliary — Around the Town Dinner Club meets monthly at different places. Patricia Gorzeb: Slihl\ez
Martha

Linda Bokan

Electa

Kathleen Hubert, PM

Warder

Kenyon A. Killinger, PP

Sentinel

May Your Day Be Filled with Blessings Daniel G. Crown, PP
Report sunshine to Wanda E. King, WM, 440.785.7377 or Elinor Bayse, AC Organist Pro Tem
216.210.0736. Elaine Hammond, PM
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@ Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M.

Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ® www.cunninghaml187ram.org

High Priest’s Message
Companions:

At the time of this writing my time as High Priest of Cunningham
Chapter #187 is coming to an end. We have only our Annual Convocation,
Installation of Officers and Awards Night to go. This has been a very suc-
cessful year by a variety of standards due to the fantastic efforts of the offic-
ers and Companions of our Chapter.

During this year we were able to successfully complete all four Chapter
Degrees, and exalted four new Companions. We also were able to reinstate
three Companions who had previously been suspended. The success we
have had the past couple of years in exalting new Companions (11 total)
makes me very optimistic about the future of our Chapter.

The year was not without its challenges. We had to address the issue of
non-payment of dues as well as our dues being insufficient to meet the
needs of the Chapter. To that end it was decided to increase our annual
dues to $50 plus the current Grand Chapter assessment. This should make
us more nimble and self-sufficient as we move into the future. As an addi-
tional reminder, annual dues for Chapter were due by May 31. If you have
already paid, thank you! If not, please remit your dues as soon as possible.

I want to end by again thanking all of the officers and Companions for
making my year as High Priest a pleasant and smooth one. Your efforts
were fantastic and went above and beyond. Thank you!

Door

Every well-constructed Lodge-room should be provided with two
doors —one on the left hand of the Senior Warden, communicating with the
preparation room; the other on his right hand, communicating with the Til-
er’s apartment. The former of these is called the Inner Door, and is under the
charge of the Senior Deacon; the latter is called the Outer Door, and is under
the charge of the Junior Deacon. In a well-furnished Lodge, each of these
doors is provided with two knockers, one on the inside and the other on the
outside; and the outside door has sometimes a small aperture in the center
to facilitate communications between the Junior Deacon and the Tiler. This,
however, is a modern innovation, and its propriety and expediency are
very doubtful. No communication ought legally to be held between the in-
side and the outside of the Lodge except through the door, which should be
opened only after regular alarm duly reported, and on the order of the
Worshipful Master.

Brother Mackey here describes the common practice in the United
States of America, but the arrangement he advocates is by no means univer-
sal, Brother Clegg reporting instances found abroad where he entered at the
left of the Senior Warden.

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Building the Future
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Excellent High Priest

Jonathan R. Hupp

38516 Country Meadow Way
North Ridgeville, OH 44039
440.452.8564

440.915.7634
Jon8488@aol.com

King

Jonathan H. Krapf
216.287.0299

Scribe
Robert D. Hein

Treasurer
Robert W. Niebaum, KYCH

Secretary

John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,
KYCH

25935 Detroit Road Suite 241
Westlake, OH 44145
440.333.0884
jw@WR-Psychometrics.com

Captain of the Host
Christen A. Hoyer

Principal Sojourner
Curtis A. Hendzell, PHP

Royal Arch Captain
Harold A. Loebick, PHP

Master of the Third Veil
Brian F. Peebles

Master of the Second Veil
Eric A. Braden

Master of the First Veil
Lawrence J. Violand

Guard

John D. Mahoney
Chaplain

Bertram T. Horne, KYCH

Education Officer
Ronald J. Bokan, Jr., KYCH




Lakewood Council #125 R. & S. M.

Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. e www.lakewood125rsm.org

Master’s Message
Companions:

What a great year we’ve had! The COVID-19 pandemic delays notwith-
standing, we’ve accomplished so much that we expect to receive a Grand
Master’s Award at the Grand Council Annual Assembly in October.

We advanced seven Companions over the past year starting with back-
to-back conferrals of the Royal Master and Select Master Degrees last June,
followed by the conferral of the Select Master Degree for our Annual In-
spection in March and culminating with an additional Select Master confer-
ral in May. We took one candidate to the Super Excellent Master Degree
conferral in Canfield last August and four more to our own joint Lakewood
-Ross R. Black-Windermere Council Super Excellent Master conferral in
May.

We conducted pre-degree educational sessions ahead of each of our de-
gree conferrals, helping our candidates understand the historical perspec-
tive of each degree and its relationship to their Lodge and Chapter degrees.

We had several Companions volunteer at last summer’s WonderStruck
Music Festival and Medina County Fair and last November’s Cleveland
Christmas Connection, all for the cause of raising funds for our Diabetic
Kids Fund charity.

In March we celebrated the centennial of Lakewood Council as our
Grand Master, Most Illustrious Companion David Weimer, and his Grand
Council officers conducted the 100th Anniversary Reconsecration ritual in
our own Secret Vault. Immediately following the ceremony we hosted the
7th Arch Deputy Masters Meeting conducted by Deputy Grand Master
Right Illustrious Companion Michael Terry.

Looking ahead, the reins of leadership will pass to Companion Jon
Hupp at our Annual Assembly and Installation on Wednesday, June 1.
Come and participate. This will be the first year since I joined in 2013 that I
won't been an officer, having been Deputy Master or Master every year but
one (when I was Marshal). I take this as a favorable omen—that we've
grown our membership and involved more of our Companions. I trust that
all our Companions will continue to give the same support to our Council
that Illustrious Companion Bert Horne and I have received in our several
terms as Illustrious Master.

As always, we'll be looking for volunteers to work at the WonderStruck
Music Festival on Saturday and Sunday, July 9-10, and at the Medina
County Fair the week of August 1-7, Monday to Sunday. Do it for the fun!
Do it for our kids!

Finally, remember that petitions are the lifeblood to our Council. It's
never too early to bring in a new petition, even if his Chapter degrees are
still in progress.

Friends

Hlustrious Master

Robert W. Niebaum, KYCH
8568 Settlers Passage
Brecksville, OH 44141
216.316.4066
robert.niebaum@case.edu

Deputy Master
Jonathan R. Hupp
440.452.8564
440.915.7634

Principal Conductor of the Work
Robert D. Hein

Treasurer
George P. Bohnert, KYCH

Recorder

John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,
KYCH

25935 Detroit Road Suite 241
Westlake, OH 44145
440.333.0884
jw@WR-Psychometrics.com

Captain of the Guard
Bertram T. Horne, KYCH

Conductor of Council
Pro Tem

Steward
Thomas D. Standen, PIM

Marshal
Pro Tem

Sentinel
Pro Tem

Chaplain
John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,
KYCH

Education Officer
Pro Tem




@ Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T.

Stated Conclave First Thursday 7:30 p.m. e www.holygrail70kt.org

Commander’s Message
Sir Knights:

Our Annual Conclave and Installation will be held Thursday, June 2, at
7:30p, preceded by a 6:30p dinner prepared by the Ladies of Cleveland
Beauceant. Aftr the short tyled conclave, the Installation will be open to in-
vited guests.

We had a successful year and will have knighted six new members by
May 31. Now is the time to bring in petitions for next year’s Orders, even if
they haven’t completed all their Chapter degrees.

Commandery

1. In the United States all regular assemblies of Knights Templar are
called Commanderies, and must consist of the following officers: Eminent
Commander, Generalissimo, Captain-General, Prelate, Senior Warden, Jun-
ior Warden, Treasurer, Recorder, Warder, Standard-Bearer, Sword Bearer,
and Sentinel. These Commanderies derive their warrants of Constitution
from a Grand Commandery, or, if there is no such body in the State in
which they are organized, from the Grand Encampment of the United
States. They confer the Degrees of Companion of the Red Cross, Knight of
Malta, and Knight Templar. Under the present law of the Grand Encamp-
ment, Knight Templar of the United States, the Order of the Red Cross is
conferred in the Council Chamber, the Order of Malta in a Priory and the Or-
der of the Temple in the Asylum of the Commandery.

In a Commandery of Knights Templar, as familiar to Doctor Mackey, the
throne is situated in the East. Above it are suspended three banners: the
center one bearing a cross, surmounted by a glory; the left one having in-
scribed on it the emblems of the Order, and the right one, a paschal lamb.
The Eminent Commander is seated on the throne; the Generalissimo, Prel-
ate, and Past Commanders on his right; the Captain-General on his left; the
Treasurer and Recorder, as in a Symbolic Lodge; the Senior Warden at the
southwest angle of the triangle, and upon the right of the first division; the
Junior Warden at the northwest angle of the triangle, and upon the left of
the third division; the Standard-Bearer in the West, between the Sword-
Bearer on his right, and the Warder on his left; and in front of him is a stall
for the initiate. The Knights are arranged in equal numbers on each side,
and in front of the throne. In England and Canada a body of Knights Tem-
plar is called a Preceptory.

2. The houses of residences of the Knights of Malta were called Com-
manderies, and the aggregation of them in a nation was called a Priory or
Grand Priory.

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Answer the Call

Eminent Commander
Curtis A. Hendzell

1701 E 12th St Apt 8G
Cleveland, OH 44114
734.408.1298
curthendzell@gmail.com

Generalissimo
Bertram T. Horne, KYCH
216.551.7700

Captain General
Pro Tem

Senior Warden
Ronald J. Bokan, Jr., KYCH

Junior Warden
Jonathan R. Hupp

Prelate
Robert R. Childers, KYCH,
33°

Treasurer
George P. Bohnert, KYCH

Recorder

Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH
32845 Lake Road

Avon Lake, OH 44012
440.933.4663
vekakych@gmail.com

Standard Bearer
Pro Tem

Sword Bearer
Pro Tem

Warder
Robert D. Hein

Sentinel
Pro Tem




-I- Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B.

Stated Meeting First Thursday 7:30 p.m. @ www.cleveland15soob.org

President’s Message
My Dear Sisters:

It is so great to be almost back to normal. We are meeting in person, and
we even had a simple picnic style meal at our May meeting and shared fel-
lowship with our Sir Knights. This is something that we have all missed for
the last 2 %2 years.

We had a wonderful Lunch Bunch gathering on May 16 at Canary’s
Restaurant in North Olmsted. They serve the most wonderful food, and the
prices are reasonable. For the Eastsiders, a little longer drive but well worth
the time and energy for the fellowship and great food.

Now it is time to be looking forward to our upcoming events:

June 2 7:30p Stated Meeting - Round Table so we may attend
the Installation of Holy Grail’s new officers.
We will be providing a picnic style Fried
Chicken Dinner for Holy Grail’s Installation

July & August We will be dark but will still have our monthly
Lunch Bunch and our Annual Summer Picnic
at one of those two luncheons. Thank you to
Ellen Wadge for stepping up and taking over
the planning of our Lunch Bunch outings.

September 1 7:30p Stated Meeting - Practice Initiation for
November inspection

September Lunch Bunch date to be announced

September 26 thru Supreme Assembly held in Atlanta, Georgia

October 1 Will you be going?
November 12 Combined Inspection with Columbus

at Columbus

This will be a very exciting year for our Assembly. The new Grand Mas-
ter of the Grand Encampment Knights Templar has made a covenant to
support and promote the Social Order of the Beauceant. We will also be
holding a belated celebration of our 100th Anniversary.

We have some very exciting things coming up; and I know that, just as I
am excited about all of these opportunities to participate, so are you.

Let’s make this an amazing year as we recover from COVID quarantine.

Elective Officers

In the United States of America, nearly all the offices of a Symbolic
Lodge are elected by the members of the Lodge. Such is the general practice
though the several Jurisdictions have no uniform custom. In England, the
rule is different. There the Master, Treasurer, and Tiler only are elected; the
other officers are appointed by the Master.

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Worthy President
Ms. Kimberly Burnett, PSWP
585 Crescent Road

Columbus, OH 43204
swp2019soob@hotmail.com

Most Worthy Oracle

1st Vice President
(Mrs. Robert) Deborah Wykoff

2nd Vice President

(Mrs. Robert) Meldia Childers, PP
Preceptress

(Mrs. Ronald) Linda Bokan

Recorder

(Mrs. Norman) Elinor Bayse, PP
3909 Riverside Avenue
Cleveland, OH 44109
216.661.8391

e_bayse@twc.com

Treasurer
(Mrs. William) Janice Freitag, PP

Marshal
(Mrs. James) Karen Baughman, PP

Assistant Marshal
(Mrs. John) Janet Sutter, PP

Chaplain
Director of Music

(Mrs. Ralph) Pamela Sheetz

Standard Bearer

Color Bearer

Mistress of the Wardrobe
Daughter of the Household
Inner Guard

(Mrs. George) Ellen Wadge, PP

Outer Guard
(Mrs. Arthur) Patricia Glass, PP




Corn, Wine, and Oil

Corn, wine, and oil are the Masonic elements of consecration. The adoption of these symbols is sup-
ported by the highest antiquity. Corn, wine, and oil were the most were the most important productions of
Eastern countries; they constituted the wealth of the people, and were esteemed as the supports of life
and the means of refreshment. David enumerates them among the greatest blessings that we enjoy, and
speaks of them as “wine that maketh glad the heart of man, and oil to make his face to shine, and bread
which strenghteneth man’s heart” (Psalm civ., 15). In devoting anything to religious purposes, the anoint-
ing with oil was considered as a necessary part of the ceremony, a rite which has descended to Christian
nations. The tabernacle in the wilderness, and all its holy vessels, were, by God’s express command,
anointed with oil; Aaron and his two sons were set apart for the priesthood with same ceremony; and the
prophets and kings of Israel were consecrated to their offices by the same rite. Hence, Freemasons” Lodg-
es, which are but temples to the Most High, are consecrated to the sacred purposes for which they were
built by strewing corn, wine, and oil upon the Lodge, the emblem of the Holy Ark. Thus does this mystic
ceremony instruct us to be nourished with the hidden manna of righteousness, to be refreshed with Word
of the Lord, and to rejoice with joy unspeakable in the riches of divine grace.” Wherefore, my brethren,”
says the venerable Harris (Discourse iv, 81), “wherefore do you carry corn, wine, and oil in your proces-
sions, but to remind you that in the pilgrimage of human life you are to impart a portion of your bread to
feed the hungry, to send a cup of your wine to cheer the sorrowful, and to pour the healing oil of your
consolation into the wounds which sickness hath made in the bodies, or affliction rent in the heart, of
your fellow-travellers?”

In processions, the corn alone is carried in a golden pitcher, the wine and oil are placed in silver ves-
sels, and this is to remind us that the first, as a necessity and the “staff of life,” is of more importance and
more worthy of honor than the others, which are but comforts.

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Occasional Lodge
A temporary Lodge convoked by a Grand Master, as for the purpose of making Freemasons, after
which the Lodge is dissolved. The phrase was first used by Anderson in the second edition of the Book of
Constitutions, and is repeated by subsequent editors. To make a Freemason in an Occasional Lodge is
equivalent to making him “at sight.” But any Lodge, called temporarily by the Grand Master for a specif-
ic purpose and immediately afterward dissolved, is an Occasional Lodge. Its organization as to officers,
and its regulations as to ritual, must be the same as in a permanent and properly warranted Lodge.
—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946.

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light?
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider business card and larger size advertisements.
For advertising rates, please contact:
Bob Niebaum 440.838.0766
editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org

Tree & Landscape Services LLC

Lawn Care = Tences
Landscaping *Decks
»Tree Removal *Driveways
Snow Plowing *Garages

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation U Greatest Need [ Historic Preservation [ Charity U Education
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for: [1$100 [$250 O$_

Donor Name

Address

City State Zip

*This giftis in the [0 Honor [ Memorial of

*Mail acknowledgement to: Name

Address City State_  Zip_

Mail to: The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication.
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light.

BERRY ZEIS

Mcgm* vey_ \'s Mc_(}rfe ey

Jeff Gisser

% 9 Richey-Barrett Insurance

FUNERAL HOMES & CREMATION SERVICE 94976 Center Ridge Road
INSURANCE G ke Ohio 441 45-5611

WESTLAKE LAKEWOOD
(440) 617-1911 (216) 221-0220 AT e L
Fax:440-835-6991
JOHN “JACK” MCGREEVEY jeffg@richey-barrett.com
www.richey-barrett.com SINcE 1902

ACACIA PARK CEMETERY ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC.

For Masonic and Eastern Star Families www.alliedexterminators.com
James M. Pace, General Manager CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700+ AKRON (330) 535-4800
1880 SOM Center Road CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500+ ELYRIA (440) 324-6592
Mayfield Heights, Ohio LORAIN ~ (440) 277-7141+ SANDUSKY  (419) 624-8000
440-442-0666 CANTON  (330) 453-3479+ OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000
www.acaciacemetery.com
LAWN MOWING, EDGING, TRIMMING, INSURANCE RETIREMENT INVESTMENTS
SPRING AND FALL CLEAN UPS
onathan R. Hupp
inancial Representative ; Member
' Clifton-Allen Lodge
5078Waterf0rd Drive RAM _ R&SM _ KT

Sheffield Village, OH 44035

' (216) 702~ 2735‘"
/ (216) 212-5318 cell  440.452.8564 jonathan.hupp@wslife.com
ehaupin@yahoo.com

office 440-3242626 21317

11



The Lakewood Masonic Foundation Nonprofit Organization
15300 Detroit Avenue U.S. Postage

Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 Paid
Cleveland, OH

Permit No. 384

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

DATED MATERIAL

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard @ ﬁ @ '|"
June 9 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM

1 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES Annual Meeting 13 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM

1 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM Installation 14 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees

2 Thur 7:30p Holy Grail KT Installation 15 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES

2 Thur 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 23 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM Table Lodge

6 Mon 7:30p Cunningham RAM Installation 28 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM

27 Wed 7:00p LMEF Board of Trustees

6 Sat 10:00a LMT Open House during
Lakewood Arts Festival

Fund Raisers * Weddings * Receptions * Parties * Banquets * Dances * Performances
Meetings * Seminars * Trade Shows * Up to 450 People

The Lakewood Masonic Temple

15300 Detroit Avenue ¢ Lakewood, Ohio 44107
www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org

A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916
For Rental Inquiries Contact Bob Niebaum at 440.838.0766 or
rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org




